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NOMINATIONS NOW OPEN FOR HOLBROOK SPORTING COMPLEX SPORTS AWARDS  
Nominations are being called for the 2024 Holbrook Sporting Complex Sports achievement awards. 
This year we will see not only a junior & senior award, but there will also be an award for outstanding 
volunteer/administrator along with the Sports Team of the Year. 
To be eligible for the Junior sportsperson award you must have been under 18 as of 1/01/2024. For all 
awards, your achievements must have taken place between 1/10/23 to 30/09/24. These awards are 
open to all people who call Holbrook home or play sport for a Holbrook based sporting club.  
Winners will be announced at the Holbrook Australia Day ceremony on the 26/01/25. They will also be 
automatically entered into the GHSC Australia Day awards. 
Nominations can be made by individuals, schools, groups and sporting clubs, we will take them all!! 
To receive an email with the entry form please contact holbrooksportingcomplex@gmail.com 
If you would prefer a paper copy, please send an email with your address to the same email address. 
Once complete entry forms can be sent to holbrooksportingcomplex@gmail.com or delivered to the 
mailbox at 27 Peel St Holbrook 2644.Entries must be received by 5pm 30/11/2024. 
These awards are a fantastic way to recognize our sporting champions and we encourage all sporting 
groups and individuals to nominate your champions. 

The National Museum of Australian Pottery has recently acquired  
THE JONATHAN LEAK 1823 VICTORY COMMEMORATIVE WINE JUG 

This 200-year-old 20cm tall wheel thrown, salt glazed unique commemorative jug is adorned with fine 
coggle decorations, Prince of Wales plumes, press-moulded handle and spout featuring a facemask of 
Bacchus (The God of Wine), embossed with two panels of women dancing at a Bacchanalian festival, 
one playing a triangle and the other sacrificing a hare to Bacchus, and both sides of an ‘Arthur Duke of 
Wellingtonʼ medallion, struck in 1820 to commemorate the victory at the battle of Vittoria in June 
1813, against the French during the Napoleonic Wars.  
The medal is believed to have been brought to Australia in December 1821 by Sir Thomas Brisbane the 
sixth Governor of New South Wales, who took part in the battle, and may have had Jonathan Leak 
commissioned to produce the jug in early 1823 to celebrate the 10th anniversary of the victory.  
The jug is impressed on the base: ‘J. LEAK’ and has a very smooth and even wear mark around the 
base that shows it has been well used and looked after over a long period of time. 
This 1823 Victory Commemorative Wine jug made by Jonathan Leak, whose few surviving pieces are 
the earliest pottery produced in Australia marked with a potter's stamp, is a key piece in Australian 
pottery history and is widely regarded as the single most 
important and historically significant MARKED piece of 
early Australian convict pottery ever discovered and the 
most decorative example in existence.  
The jug's distinctive design reflects early European 
influences and holds both aesthetic and historical value in 
the development of early Australian pottery and offers a 
glimpse into Australia's colonial past, shedding light on 
Leak's life and talent, who was known for his 
craftsmanship and is considered a pioneer of Australian 
pottery.  
Geoff and Kerrie are delighted and proud to have it on 
display in their museum for all to see and appreciate its 
historical significance. Photo: Vanessa Hayden. 

mailto:holbrooksportingcomplex@gmail.com
mailto:holbrooksportingcomplex@gmail.com
https://www.google.com/maps/search/27+Peel+St+Holbrook?entry=gmail&source=g
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D E A D L I N E 

Next deadline 9.00am 
Friday 4 October 2024 

We prefer articles to be emailed to: 
holbrookhappenings@gmail.com 

If you are a new advertiser, email us for 

information & a booking form. 

L I E S C H K E  M O T O R S        

78 ALBURY  ST    HOLBROOK          

Ph: 6036 2244 
Proud Sponsor of  Holbrook  Happenings 

H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’   

P O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N T  

This newsletter is  for the purpose of disseminating 
information and articles free of charge for the benefit of the 
public. This information is not a substitute for professional 
advice and is not intended to be used as such. The editors do 
not accept any liability for any loss or damage incurred by 
use of or reliance on such information. The editors of 
Holbrook Happenings make every effort to ensure the 
quality of the information.  However, Holbrook Happenings 
cannot guarantee and assumes no legal liability or 
responsibility for the accuracy, currency or completeness of 
information. It is the responsibility of contributors to secure 
permission for the use of any photographs or material 
provided for the  Holbrook Happenings. 

Please note this publication is available online at 
www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

Per issue 
Advertising 

Cost 
Setup Cost 

Classified (¹⁄₁₆ page) $ 20.00 No charge 

⅛ page $ 40.00 $ 20 

¼ page $ 80.00 $ 25 

⅜ page $ 120.00 $ 35 

½ page  
(check for availability) 

$ 160.00 $ 35 

Full page 
 (check for availability) 

$ 320.00 $ 40 

Insert (pamphlet to be 

provided by you) 
$120.00 N/A 

Discounts 
10 Issue 

discount (10%) 

Continuous 

(extra 5%) 

⅛ page $ 360.00 $ 324.00 

¼ page $ 720.00 $ 648.00 

½ page  $ 1440.00 $ 1368.00 

Full page  $ 2880.00 $2736.00 

Advertising Sizes 

Classified (¹⁄₁₆ page) landscape W 86mm x H 30mm 

⅛ page landscape W 86mm x H 64mm 

¼ page landscape W 178mm x H 64mm 

¼ page portrait W 86mm x H 130mm 

⅜ page  portrait W 86mm x H 197mm 

½ page landscape W 178mm x H 129mm 

½ page portrait W 86mm x H 265mm 

Full page portrait W 178mm x H 265mm 

https://coolsymbol.com/copy/Vulgar_Fraction_Three_Eighths_Symbol_%E2%85%9C
https://coolsymbol.com/copy/Vulgar_Fraction_One_Eighth_Symbol_%E2%85%9B
https://coolsymbol.com/copy/Vulgar_Fraction_One_Eighth_Symbol_%E2%85%9B
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LAUNCH OF REVAMPED REVEGETATION 
GUIDES AT HENTY FIELD DAYS 

Last week marked a significant milestone for 
Landcare in the Murray and Murrumbidgee 
regions with the official launch at the Henty 
Machinery Field Days of the 2nd edition of the 
Riverina and South West Slopes Revegetation 
Guides, and an accompanying interactive website.  
Holbrook Landcare’s CEO, Dr Alison Southwell, 
announced the launch at “The Stump”, with few 
seeing the irony of announcing the ‘release’ of 
revegetation guides while standing atop the 
stump of an old tree.  
A small but passionate group of people came 
along especially to support the launch, with many 
members of the public also in attendance.  
A bit about the Guides 
The guides, cornerstones of land restoration 
efforts for over 25 years, have been modernised 
to provide a vital resource for revegetation 
practices in the face of carbon and environmental 
markets, global sustainability demands, and a 
changing climate. They represent the collective 
wisdom of the most experienced practitioners 
from across the Murray, Murrumbidgee, and 
Riverina regions. 
For over three decades, farmers, land managers, 
Landcare, and natural resource management 
agencies have been actively engaged in land 
revegetation and restoration. The original 
regionally specific guides, developed in the late 
1990s, played a crucial role in the success of these 
efforts. Today, a network of skilled practitioners 
has emerged, building on the legacy of the original 
guides and practical experience with farmers. 
As we enter a new era of revegetation, it is 
imperative to include and listen to First Nations 

voices. Ensuring their perspectives are heard is 
vital for creating the abundance and future 
thinking required to live with challenging and 
changing landscapes. The wisdom of generations 
who have cared for Country and are attuned to 
nature's rhythms offers invaluable solutions for 
restoration and sustainability. 
Revegetation opportunities are also being driven 
by farmers and farming businesses to meet the 
needs of consumers and industry frameworks for 
sustainable farm reporting, as well as 
opportunities for participating in environmental 
markets. Drought and farm business resilience 
further necessitate adapting revegetation 
practices to the realities of climate change and 
ensuring recommendations align with the latest 
research. 
Thanks to support from the Australian 
Government's Future Drought Fund, the content 
of these guides has been reviewed, updated, and 
made more accessible through an online portal 
and printed resources. This project was a 
collaborative effort between Holbrook Landcare 
Network and Murrumbidgee Landcare 
Incorporated. 
The new revegetation guides empower farmers 
and their advisors to navigate the complexities of 
managing and increasing vegetation on their 
farms. While it is an invaluable resource, it does 
not replace the importance of seeking on-site 
advice from practitioners, ecologists, and experts 
in Landcare and natural resource management 
agencies. 
Explore the new interactive website:  
https://revegetation.org.au/ 
To request a hardcopy guide:  
https://forms.office.com/r/fp1DTSDpC5 

https://revegetation.org.au/
https://forms.office.com/r/fp1DTSDpC5
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WHAT’S ON  
AT HOLBROOK RETURNED 

SERVICEMEN’S CLUB 
 

End-of–the-month Raffle 
Friday 27th September 

 
   Monday         Mad Monday $10 meals 

 

Tuesday      Takeaway night 
 

Wednesday    Kids Eat Free 
 

Thursday       Pizza Meal Deal $39  

          (2x pizza, garlic bread & drink) 
 

Friday     Raffles 7pm 

Saturday     Kids eat free 
 

Sunday     Kids eat free  

 Raffles 1pm 
 

NOW OPEN every day for lunch  
12.00– 2.00pm 

 

 HAPPY HOURS EVERY DAY 
Monday to Friday 4pm – 6pm 

Saturday & Sunday 2pm – 4pm  
 

Boating & Angling Club AGM 7.00pm 
Wednesday 9th October 

Upstairs at the Club 
 

Holbrook 
Returned Servicemen’s Club 

38 Swift St 
Ph: (02) 6036 2199 

Open 7 Days 

MEALS ON WHEELS 
Lots of activity happening at Home Support & 
Meals on Wheels at the moment! Our groups 
have been very busy enjoying outings, lunches, 
exercises and of course the ever-popular 
Sconeversations.  We have hosted the Rotary Safe 
Families Elder Abuse programme as well as the 
Halve Waste team information sessions over the 
past month. 
Looking ahead we have a MYSTERY TOUR outing 
scheduled for clients on Friday 4th October.  
Places will be limited due to transportation, so it 
will be first in for bookings. 
Our men’s group recently enjoyed an outing to 
the Jingellic Pub for lunch and the “Flamin Hell” 
sculpture at the Jingellic showgrounds. The 
sculpture and gates were made following the fires 
in the Upper Murray in 2019/2020. The gates 
were made using found metal objects and relics 
welded together within a frame. 

If you would like to join our outings, exercise 
group, register for meals on wheels or any of our 
other services, such as friendly visiting, domestic 
assistance, transport or personal care you need a 
My Aged Care referral. You can contact My Aged 
Care on 1800 200 422 or call us on 02 6036 3677 
and we can assist you to register. 
We are always looking for volunteers for our 
services – if you have some time to donate we 
would love to hear from you!. Volunteer 
opportunities include delivering meals on wheels, 
locally and within the Greater Hume area, driving 
clients to appointments and for shopping trips, 
social support assistance through friendly visiting 
or assisting with groups. 

DID YOU KNOW? 
Polka-dot tree frogs are fluorescent. 

Mouse livers grow 40% larger at night. 
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02 6036 3428 
 

UPA NEWS 
The residents 
have enjoyed 
watching the 
Olympics and 
joined in with 
their own events, 
including having 
their own torch 
relay and awards 
ceremony. 
 
Dot (above) & 
Frankie (right) 
display their 
Olympic medals 
while Kevin & 
Sylvia enjoy a 
quoits challenge. 

PLANT PICK PLATE 
I have spent a large part of 
my weekend watering my 
garden due to low rainfall this past season. When 
digging down into the garden, I was surprised 
how shallow the moisture has penetrated with 
the surface drying out quickly as Spring 
temperatures rise. This is also a reminder to 
maintain watering of pots and plants under house 
eaves or shade covers. Equally important is daily 
watering of young flower seedlings and perennial 
cuttings which have been recently planted out. 
A water reminder is also a fertiliser reminder, 
particularly for hungry plants such as citrus, roses 
and leafy green vegetables. Fruit trees with Spring 
growth will also love a dressing of nitrogen rich 
fertiliser. An all-purpose fertiliser applied to 
onions and garlic, still in the ground, will boost 
their last months of maturing bulbs. 
Although the days are warming up, the 
temperature is still cool especially at night.  As the 
soil is still quite cold, vegetable seeds directly 
sown will struggle to sprout until the ground 
temperature rises. Likewise, hold off planting the 
ever-popular tomato plant until mid-October. 
Some gardeners in our area even wait until early 
November when the chance of frost is 
diminished. I know stores are displaying beautiful 
strong looking tomatoes but do not be tempted 
to purchase unless you have a glass house or an 
indoor sun soaked position to place your plant in 
for a few weeks. 
National Gardening Week, October 13 to 19, 
would be an ideal timeline to aim for when the 
planting a Spring crop. This week provides an 
opportunity for the community and gardeners to 
engage in horticultural pursuits, be it through a 
garden club, a tree planting program or 
individuals creating a garden in their own back/
front yards. 
Passionate Gardener, June. 

KNOX CHURCH NEWS 
There will be a Public Meeting at 2pm on Monday 
30 September at the RS Club. 
It is called by the Riverina Presbytery and the 
Uniting Church Synod Property Team to discuss 
the probable sale of the Knox property in 
Holbrook. 
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ANGLICAN NEWS 
Rev. Craig and two parishioners attended the annual Synod conference in Goulburn on the weekend of  
7– 8th of September. For those who don’t know what a Synod is, it is an assembly of the clergy and the 
laity in a diocese or other division of a particular Church. Our diocese is The Diocese of Canberra 
Goulburn and encompasses more than 55 parishes. Each parish sends representatives to Synod for the 
weekend. There was around 300 people gathered to hear reports from the various entities within the 
diocese and to discuss and vote on the motions which were put forward. 
This weekend is very physically and mentally tiring. We had to be settled and ready to start by 2.30 on 
Friday. The first session went until 5.30 when we went to the Cathedral for a Eucharist till 7.30 then 
dinner and bed. On Saturday we started at 8.30 and went all day before the Synod Dinner which went 
till about 9.30. Sunday started at 9.45 following Church at the Cathedral. Synod wound up at about 
4pm and we all dispersed to our various places of residence. We got home just on dark. 
In other news, Mainly Music continues to go on strongly.  
Don’t forget Sunday 13th October when there is a “blessing of the animals” service at St. Mark’s 
Woomargama at 11.30am. Followed by a sausage sizzle lunch. BYO ANIMAL! You don’t have to be a 
regular church goer so just come along for some fun and fellowship. 

GENEVIEVE KEOGH’S 90TH BIRTHDAY 
Genevieve Keogh celebrated her 90th Birthday last Friday, 13th 
September. The celebrations continued over the weekend. On 
the Saturday afternoon Gen enjoyed partying with all of her 
children and their partners, her cousins from Sydney and from 
Myrtleford, her brother John and sister Kath from Sydney and 
the Blue Mountains and many of her nieces and nephews from 
both sides of the family, who all had wonderful, fun filled, 
memories of School Holidays spent at ‘Yarra Glen’ enjoying  the 
hospitality and love that Gen, and her husband, Jim, always provided. 
Despite growing up in Sydney, Gen managed to learn the lay of the land and how to cope with many 
‘first time’ situations and then continued on as if she had always been a country girl! 
Gen’s party was celebrated at the Holbrook Hotel with family, friends and all but one of her sixteen, 
Great Grandchildren. Gen was so appreciative of so many coming together to share her birthday and 
the family enjoyed the wonderful venue and the amazing staff at the “Top” who catered to every need 
and beyond, inviting us inside when the weather suddenly turned very cold and wet in the afternoon. 
Gen and her family are thinking about having a 91st birthday party next year as so much fun was had 
by all, from the eldest, Genevieve, to the youngest, little Rosie, who is nearly three months old. The 
party was a great testament to Gen who has loved, cared for and included so many over her 90 years. 

VECARE WELCOME NEW DOCTOR 
Vecare Health are excited to introduce Dr. Mohammadreza Arbabi, a General 
Practitioner who joins our team from Iran.  
Dr. Mohammadreza graduated from the prestigious Iran University of Medical Science 
in Tehran and brings over 8 years of diverse medical experience. His work has spanned 
hospitals, aged care and disability facilities, private clinics, and even the role of official 
doctor for the Embassy of Belgium in Iran.  Now, Dr. Mohammadreza is thrilled to continue his 
medical journey in Australia. He will be working across both our clinics and will start taking patients 
gradually once he is settled after the 1st of October 2024. Dr. Mohammadreza is excited to work with 
the Holbrook and Walla communities to help improve their health and well-being. 
Outside of work, he enjoys reading, watching movies, and has been playing the violin for over 10 
years. He’s also a passionate singer of traditional Iranian music. His hobbies include football (he’s a 
loyal Manchester United fan), swimming, traveling, camping, and exploring new cuisines. 
Please join us in welcoming Dr. Mohammadreza to the team! 
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ST PATRICK’S SCHOOL 
Pray: As an homage to our French International 
Day hosted by the CWA last week and to celebrate 
Mother Mary please enjoy the Hail Mary in 
French! 
“Je vous salue Marie, comblée de grâce, 
Le Seigneur est avec vous, 
Vous êtes bénie entre toutes les femmes, 
Et Jésus, le fruit de vos entrailles, est béni. 
Sainte Marie, Mère de Dieu, 
Priez pour nous, pauvres pécheurs, 
Maintenant, et à l'heure de notre mort. 
Live: The past two weeks have truly 
highlighted how we live as a 
community. Thank you to the many 
who assisted in making our first 
Annual Spring Fashion Parade a 
huge success, especially Winnie 
Bulle (Mother to Aquata in Year 1) 
and Sharon McCarthy. Both ladies 
went above and beyond to host a 
highly professional event.  We had 
many learnings from this event 
which will see next year’s event an 
even greater success. 

Learn: Thank you to the CWA Little Billabong/
Holbrook Branch for including our students in 
their International Day celebrations. This year the 
country of study was France. The students truly 
engaged with their learnings with many a 
‘Bonjour’ ringing out through the playground. The 
children especially enjoyed their French themed 
morning tea. 
May God’s blessings be with you all, Melanie 
Dusterhoft Mavrick, Principal 
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HOLBROOK PUBLIC SCHOOL   

Whole School Performance: On Wednesday, 11 
September and Thursday, 12 September, 
Holbrook Public School performed its biannual 
Whole-School Performance. This year's show was 
called Race Around the World, where the 
characters visited seven different countries and 
participated in cultural and (sometimes) silly 
challenges. 
A highlight of the evening was the finalé, when 
the entire cast came together for a rousing 
performance of Que Sera Sera. The beaming 
smiles on the students' faces showed that they 
enjoyed every moment on stage. 
The audience's energy on Thursday night rubbed 
off on the performers, and the audience 
participation made the show come together. They 
cheered and gave feedback to the cast throughout 
the performance. It was clear they loved the Team 
Challenges, with some favourites being the 
Vegemite and Toilet Paper Mummy Challenges! It 
was a fabulous finale to a wonderful two-day 
event! 
Special thanks go to our dedicated teachers and 
staff, who guided the students through every step 
of the process, from planning to execution. Their 
commitment to nurturing the students' talents 
and creating a supportive environment was 
evident in every aspect of the show. 
What a fabulous finish to a great production. The 
students have all learnt so much throughout this 
experience and have shown great determination 
and resilience when learning lines, remembering 
their stage blocking, operating the lighting and 
soundboard and keeping quiet backstage. They 
should be commended for their efforts in a 
wonderful production. 

Now taking enrolments for Kindergarten 2025 
Are you looking for a school where your child can 
truly shine? Our small school offers a nurturing 
environment with personalised attention, 
dedicated teachers, and a close-knit community. 
Every student is known, valued, and supported to 
reach their full potential. Experience the benefits 
of a small school with a big impact—enrol today 
and be part of our vibrant, caring family! Don’t 
delay; enrol today!  
https://enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/#/?
schoolCode=2170 

 

  

B1 Trading Hours: 
Monday to Friday   6am to 4.30pm 

 

Saturday & Sunday  
8am to 3.00pm 

 
 

B2 Trading Hours: 
Monday to Friday   7am to 3.30pm 

 

Saturday & Sunday  
7am to 3.00pm 

 
 

Please phone for orders also on  
02 6036 2049  

B2 phone: 02 6036 2967 

https://enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/#/?schoolCode=2170
https://enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/#/?schoolCode=2170
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2024 COOKARDINIA VINDURO 
Vinduro means Vintage Enduro. In simple terms, it’s 
a mob of dirt bike enthusiasts punting around an 
enduro loop on vintage dirt bikes. Sounds mad, 
right? Truth is, it’s a load of fun. 
Now in its ninth year, the Cookardinia Vinduro had 
entrants that came from near and far.  
The event was proudly hosted by the Holbrook 
Sports Motorcycle Club on a property near 
Cookardinia. The weather was magnificent with a 
stiff breeze that had enough puff to blow the dust 
off the track. All-in-all, the camping and riding 
conditions couldn’t have been better. 
Each year on the Saturday night there is a bit of a 
do. This year, Holbrook Rotary provided the meal. 
The food and drink went down a treat. A communal 
campfire which we huddled around talking shop 
well into the night. The atmosphere was good – real 
good. 
Sunday saw an influx of junior and seniors on an 
array of more current day bikes. Again it was just 
pure fun! Many commented with plenty of praise 
for track Get your old bikes ready for 2025, it will be 
on again. 10 Years! 
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FOOTBALL  
RESERVES: The Holbrook reserves have 
marched into their third-consecutive grand final 
after flaying the CDHBU Power by 48 points at 
Walbundrie. The Brookers took control early, 
opening up a 25-point advantage by quarter time. 
Ollie Whitley was in fine form right from the get-
go, and collected the official best-on-ground 
award for his efforts. Also getting plenty of 
possessions in the midfield were Coby Ross, 
ruckman Logan Hamilton, and the hard-working 
AJ Bender. Unlike their previous two battles with 
the Power this season, Holbrook's forward line 
functioned well. Lachie Trethowan (3 goals), Matt 
Sharp (2 goals), and Callum Langlands (2 goals) all 
kept the scoreboard ticking over. James Gledhill 
was rock-solid deep in defence, and his long kick-
outs generally went to the Brookers' advantage. 
The match also contained the bizarre situation 
where a goal umpire was stretchered from the 
oval after colliding with a player. 
SENIORS: Holbrook's seniors needed to get into 
the grand final via the preliminary final after they 
were beaten by Osborne by 12 points. A poor first 
term saw the Brookers 28 points down at the first 
break, although they managed to restrict the 
Tigers to 3 goals in the remaining quarters. After 
being under siege early, Holbrook did well to work 
there way back into the match, as Matt Bender 
and Corey McCarthy set about propelling the 
footy into attack. The Brookers' best period came 
in the second term when they slammed on three 
goals in six minutes, with Cody Hewat, Will 
Holmes, and Luke Gestier doing the damage. Andy 
Wettenhall was forced from the field with a 
dislocated finger, but some handiwork from a 
medical man saw him return to the fray. Holbrook 
did well to restrict Osborne to 7 goals, with 
Andrew Dear and Kieran McCarthy managing to 

chop off plenty of the Tigers' attacking moves. 
Lachie Semmler got the best out of himself, and 
topped things off with a fine running goal in the 
third quarter.  
PRELIMINARY FINAL: Holbrook's senior team 
advanced to the Hume League Grand Final after 
mauling the CDHBU Power by 98 points at 
Walbundrie. Spurred on by their vocal supporters, 
the Brookers took full advantage of the breeze in 
the first term, kicking the first six goals to go to 
the first break with a 23-point buffer. Josh Jones, 
Andrew Mackinlay, & Brad Carman all slotted two 
first-quarter goals, which had the Power defence 
under siege. Jones finished the day with six goals, 
and the official medal for best-on-ground. 
Holbrook were just as dominant kicking against 
the wind in the second term, kicking 5 goals to 1, 
and by half-time the Power were a shot bird. Will 
Holmes won possessions aplenty in the midfield, 
confirming his status as one of the Hume League's 
best players. The Brookers defence put in 
arguably their best effort for the season in 
restricting their opponents to four goals, with 
Andrew Dear, Cooper Walsh, Hayden Smith, and 
Kieren McCarthy linking up well when the Power 
ventured forward. Co-coaches Jones & Mackinlay 
were ecstatic with the pressure their players 
applied to the opposition, such as the tackling 
efforts of Sam Joyce, Ben Parker, & John Mitchell. 
Holbrook entered the clash without their injured 
full-forward Luke Gestier, hence to kick 21 goals 
without him against a quality team was a mighty 
effort.  

Once a game was stopped when a pig went loose 
on the Sydney Cricket Ground in 1993. After 

almost three minutes of running and chasing, the 
pig was finally caught by a Sydney Swans player. 

The game continued afterwards as usual. 
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Sarah Finlay  
 

Physio Services 
 

*Sports injuries* *Back & neck injuries*  
*Muscle & joint pain* *Women’s health*  

*Pre & post-natal programs* *Orthotic Treatment * 
*Injury Rehabilitation* 

Workcover, DVA, MAA, TAC, Private health rebates 
 

Pilates Classes 
Mon 6-7pm at Holbrook CTC 

Tues 9-10am at Holbrook CTC 
Thurs 9-10am at Holbrook CTC 

Term 3 commenced Mon 22nd July 2024 
 

FOR BOOKINGS & ENQUIRIES 
Call 02 6036 3331 

12 King Street, Holbrook 

HOLBROOK RS GOLF CLUB 
The end of our golf cart raffle is rapidly 
approaching.  The winner of the brand new Lion 
Golf Cart will be drawn on the Sunday of the 
October long weekend as part of our Three Person 
Ambrose day.  A huge thanks to Liz K, Liz P, Sol, 
Judy J, Gavin, Judy R, Simon, Justin, Phil, Brooke 
and Kaye for volunteering their time to sell tickets 
at the Henty Field Days recently.  Thanks also to 
the HMFD Committee and Kotzur Silos for a 
portion of their site and the Holbrook Bowls Club 
for the use of their marquee. 
Dad’s Army: 12 September Winner J. Maskus, 2nd T. Castles, 3rd V. Derbridge.  NTP 9th T. Castles.   
19 September Winner J. Maskus, 2nd V. Derbridge, 3rd G. Webb. NTP G. Webb.  

RS CLUB BOWLS 
Hi Bowlers, CLUB EVENTS: 
Consistency: 1st and 2nd rounds completed some 
interesting results.  

Handicap Singles: Round 1 - 29th September, 
Round 2 - 13th October. Don’t forget to put your 
names on the entry sheet!!! 
Odewahn Shield commences on Saturday  5th 
October. Names on the sheet provided in the 
sports bar please.  
All you barefoot bowlers, Twilight Bowls are 
coming around again. After you have lost all your 
money on the Melbourne Cup, enjoy some night 
bowls. See the information below. 
Social Bowls are still on Wednesdays @ 1.30pm, 
Fridays @ 1.30pm and Sundays @ 10am. 
NOTE FOR BOWLERS: Please have your names in 
15 minutes before the event commences. This 
gives the starter time to do a draw.    
Any new bowlers that would like to have a game, 
you are very welcome to come along. 
Happy bowling KUI 
 

BUSINESS HOUSE BAREFOOT BOWLS 
Commences 6pm Wednesday 6th November and 
then 13th 20th and 27th November 2024 
 

TEAMS OF FOUR and  
DON’T MISS OUT 
$40 entry per team.  
PIZZA, PRIZES AND RAFFLES, 
LOADS OF FUN 
 

CONTACT:  
Gavin Jones on 0427 362 250  
or the RS Club on 6036 2199. 
Place names on the sheet  

TENNIS 
The upcoming tennis season gets underway on 
Saturday 12 October with teams nominated for 
Sections 2 and 3. The draw for the season has not 
been released at time of writing.  
Any newcomers to the area are invited to come 
along for a social hit-up on Wednesday evenings 
from about 5.00-5.30 
Enquires to Emma-Jane on 0429 687 051, or 
Stephan 0428 362 143 
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MINI EARTHWORKS 
Tree Stump Removal 

Rotary Hoe 

Yard Levelling 

Landscaping 

Post Holes 

Trenching 
 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump it 

or fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile: 

 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

NH SPRAYING 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For all your broadacre spraying  
and spot spraying needs. 

Ph TROY: 0418 370 627 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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3½ t Excavator for Hire 
Truck for Hire 
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A N N O U N C E M E N T S  C O M M U N I T Y  D I A R Y  

September 2024 
Thu 26 Rotary Club Guest Speaker - Nikita 
 Stevenson (Tall Ships) 6.00pm @ RS Club 
Fri 27 OMNI 
Sun 29 Free Caravan Weight Checks @ Culcairn 
 Showgrounds 
 Opening & Dedication of Holbrook 
 GenLife Chapel 2pm 
Mon 30 Public meeting to discuss future of Knox 
 Church- 2pm @ RS Club 
 

October 2024 
Tue 1 Kite Making 11am @ Holbrook Library 
 Free Load Restraint Information 
 Session 4-6pm @ Culcairn Memorial  Hall 
Thu 3 DrumMuster 8-2.30pm @ Holbrook Tip 
Fri 4 Lankey’s Creek Happy Hour 6.30pm 
Wed 9 Holbrook Boating & Angling Club AGM 
 7pm @ RS Club 
Fri 11 OMNI 
 Senior Football/Netball Presentations 
Sat 12 Tennis competition begins 
Sun 13 Holb. & District Race Club AGM 11am @ 
 racecourse 
 “Blessing of the Animals” Church service 
 11.30am @ Woomargama 
Tue 15 Holb Bus & Community Grp AGM 6.30pm 
Sat 19 Free Caravan Weight Checks @ Culcairn 
 Showgrounds 
Fri 25 OMNI 
Tue 29 Probus 11am @ RS Club 
 

November 2024 
Fri 1 Lankey’s Creek Happy Hour 6.30pm 
Wed 6 Business House Barefoot Bowls 
 Competition commences 6pm 
 Holb. Sporting Complex AGM 7pm 

FREE GARDEN MULCH 
Bedding straw left from livestock shows is  

available to collect from the Holbrook 
Sporting Complex (near the south-east 

gate).  
Take as much as you would like 

but you will need to load it 
yourself. 

Meeting notice Holbrook R S Club  
Boating & Angling Club  

 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  
WEDNESDAY 9

th
 OCTOBER 2024  

7.00pm  
at Holbrook R.S. CLUB  

Holbrook & District Race Club  
 

AGM 
SUNDAY 13th OCTOBER 2024  

11.00am  
at Holbrook Racecourse  
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Holbrook Pharmacy 
Stock Clearance Sale 

 

$5, $10 and $20 tables  

out the front of the shop. 

 

The Holbrook Pharmacy 

119 Albury Street Holbrook NSW 2644 

Phone: 02 6036 2055 

Fax: 02 6036 2360 

holbrookpharmacy@hotmail.com 

 

LIC. EC40843 
Commercial-Rural-Domestic 

 

* Underground power   
upgrades 

* Sheds 
* Switchboard upgrades 
* Hot water repairs 
* Electrical maintenance 
* Trenching 
* Renovations 
* New homes 
* Pump sales and service  

 

 Servicing Holbrook + surrounding areas 
 

GTelectricaltrench@bigpond.com 
0408 362 763 

 

EST. 1990 

mailto:holbrookpharmacy@hotmail.com
mailto:GTelectricaltrench@bigpond.com
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